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AT&SF 2926 with the second section of Train 24, The Grand Canyon near Highgrove California 

August 1946 - a Jim Ady photo recently found and relayed to the NMSL&RHS by Stan Kistler 
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SUMMER STEAM-UP SUCCESS ï 

ANOTHER RESTORATION MILEST ONE 
 Monday, July 29th, 2019 the crew of the AT&SF 2926 fired the AT&SF 2926 for static testing. 

At 0700 the volunteers got the locomotive out for the crew to perform their steam-up procedures 

tasks.  As they finished each job the procedure master log was signed and dated by each worker 

under the watchful eyes of Chief Safety Officer Jon Spargo. About 0830 CMO Rick Kirby showed 

up with a big rented air compressor and BNSF and AT&SF 3751 Engineer Matt Casford. The air 

compressor was hooked up to run the atomizer and the blower. A safety briefing and walkaround 

inspection were completed with FRA Inspector Dan Lucero in attendance.  Matt and volunteer 

Henry Roberts lit the fire at 0933. Volunteers carefully monitored water temperature and pressure 

and recorded them at 10 minute intervals for the duration of the exercise.  It was a 100 degree day 

at 1833 8
th
 Street but it was a lot hotter in the 2926.  

  
Matt Casford                                                           Sign your work 

  
By 1120 the boiler temperature was 195 degrees and steam venting started.  At 1143 the vent was 

closed and pressure began to creep up at about 2 psi per minute.   
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A thin gray haze rises from the extended stack.   Venting steam at 195 degrees. 

 

At 1305 and 70 psi in the boiler the fire was killed, the air compressor disconnected, and Henry 

opened the root valve.  The fire restarted with the atomizer and blower running on steam.  At 1350 

the boiler was at 100psi and 335 degrees F.  At 1400 the pressure was 150 psi and the injector was 

successfully cycled.  Planning on the first safety valve lifting at 290psi the crew was surprised at 

1500 when the first safety lifted at 265 psi.  Multiple attempts to adjust it were not successful.  

CMO Kirby decided that fixing the safety valve(s) will wait for another day.   

 

The rest of the test program commenced.  With boiler pressure at 260 psi a dynamo was 

successfully tested against a dummy load, the injector run again, all the blowdowns were noisily 

demonstrated, and the air pumps were run on steam for the first time since 1953.  The day ended 

with multiple blasts on the whistle while the bell rang. 

 

A lot of hard work led to this second steam up.  The root valve (at the firemanôs side of the  

smoke box) had to be completely rebuilt with a special die driven by a unique Ron Taylor gizmo 

welded to the Big Bird crane.   
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The main shut off valve on the fountain (atop the locomotive just in front of the cab) required a 

new shaft and a newly made bonnet machined from a 105 lb, eight inch diameter piece of bronze.  

Machinists at McClintic RDM did some fine work making this valve young again. 

       
 

    
Plenty of hard work on hundreds of small jobs got the boiler in shape for this steam up.  Our 

volunteer crew and all of our supporters should be proud of themselves. 
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